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1) The Nursing and Allied Health Department has voluntarily withdrawn its current 

Certificate in Practical Nursing program. This withdrawal became effective September 

13, 2018 with the approval of the Guam Board of Nurse Examiners (GBNE). The 

department is now pursuing the development of an Associate of Science Degree in 

Practical Nursing.  

 

2) The current pass rate for our 2017 Practical Nursing cohort is 74%. Sixteen out of 

nineteen graduates tested and passed the NCLEX-PN exam on their first try. We 

anticipate our final two graduates will test within the next few months. We congratulate 

all of our graduates on the successful completion of the program and we continue to 

reach out to our former graduates to support and encourage them to become licensed 

LPN’s.  

 

3) The department is continuing its practice to reach out to our graduates to determine their 

preparedness and planning for the NCLEX-PN, examination dates, employment or 

relocation status and intended continuing education plans.  
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